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Jim J. Gilleo American Legion Riders Chapter 283
Membership Meeting 
February 1st, 2025
The meeting was called to order at 09:00 by Director Jim Nowak.
Prayer was offered by Robert as Chaplain Yvette Moore was excused from this meeting.
POW/MIA flag placed on chair by Sgt at Arms Vicki Skipper-Compton.
Pledge of Allegiance led by Sgt at Arms Vicki Skipper-Compton.
Rider’s creed was recited by all in attendance.
Roll called
Present: 
Director- Jim Nowak, Asst. Director- Edward Johnson, Adjutant- Ashley Rall, Sgt at Arms- Vicki Skipper-Compton, Membership- Karen Hunter-Nowak, Webmaster- Jim Nowak, Historian- Kaytlyn Satterwhite, Safety Officer- John Lambert, Finance Officer- Ella Rae Jansen, Quarter Master- Ella Rae Jansen, Event Coordinator- Ella Rae Jansen, Road Captain- Kyle Satterwhite. 
Not Present:  Chaplain- Yvette Moore (excused), Lady Veterans- Yvette Moore (excused), 2nd Vice- (none appointed at this time) 
(Quorum is met)
Guests: 11 guests were in attendance, 5 of which were prospective members:
A motion was made that we accept all five new members to the American Legion Riders by Vicki Skipper-Compton. The motion was seconded by Kyle Satterwhite. The motion was passed without further discussion. 
Guests present from Post 9 Riders: The guests were escorted to the front by the Sgt in Arms. Riders Director for Post 9 and the accompanying riders asked Post 283 for donations for the Post 9 building fund. Post 9 is trying to buy the building that they are currently operating out of. They need approximately $40,000 and have 18 months to raise the funds. A condition of the donations to the building fund is that if the money is not raised in its entirety to buy the building, the donations will be returned in full to the donors. Post 9 also retrieved their riders’ plaque at this time. A motion was made to donate $500 to the Post 9 building fund by Kyle Satterwhite. The motion was seconded by Vicki Skipper-Compton. The motion was passed without further discussion.      
 
Committee Reports:
Adjutant: In lieu of reading of the minutes, they are posted on our website. A motion was made to accept minutes as posted. Motion was properly accepted and without any discussion motion passed. 
Finance Officer: Checking $13,335.38 forward from the end of the year. There was $2,150 in deposits, $628.70 in expenses, for a total of $14,856.66 as of 1/31/24. The Rider down fund $2,904.19. Money market $4116.89, Charity Account $6,941.82, Poker Run Acct $4140. Total funds available $32,958.96. The motion was made by Vicki Skipper-Compton to accept the finance report subject to audit. The motion was seconded by Kyle Satterwhite. The motion was carried without further discussion.
Asst. Director: On the 17th we served chicken wings. It cost us $292, and we brought in over $600. For Gunther's retirement we put out $160 and we need to verify how much we brought in.  
Chaplin: (Given by Director Jim Nowak) Thank you everyone who came out to support Ami Baker and her family at the court hearing. Also, remember the four chaplains memorial service on February 3rd at 1000 AM at High Speed Chaple Pass at Cecil Field. Blessings of the bikes is set for March 1st directly following the closure of the monthly meeting. Remember to keep our brothers and sisters in prayer.
Sgt at Arms: There are 35 members in attendance. There are 11 guest(s) in attendance. There is $32 donated to the Rider Down Fund.  
Road Captain: John Lambert wants to take a group out to Cherry Lake after the meeting today. We also have a ride going to Fernandina Beach to Hammerheads and for some lunch. Post 9 has invited us to go to Captain Stans as well. 
Safety Captain: There is a BBQ at my house tonight and everyone is invited to attend. Besides that, keep your head on a swivel and ride safe.
Membership: We currently have 126 members. There are 10 people still needing to renew. The new members accepted at this meeting were introduced. It was put to the attendance that all members must show their driver's license with motorcycle endorsement, and proof of insurance today if not done so previously.
2nd Vice: (Given by Director Jim Nowak) We don't currently have a 2nd Vice, but our next event is February 21st. It's a chili cook off. There are 5-6 people signed up right now. You must be here by 1700 hours to enter. We would like to start planning out the year's meals now to make it easier to get approved by the post. 
Webmaster: If you need your picture on the website, see Karen or Jim after the meeting. Same for members who want to update their picture.  
Historian:  On the 4the we went to support post 9 on their ride.  We had our bike night on the 14th. We went out to support the Brewer family on the 15th. We also retrieved our plaque 2 times, once from 129 and once from 9. We also hosted K9 Gunther's retirement party on the 25th.
Event Coordinator: After Summit we will be having meetings to start planning for our next Poker Run.
Quartermaster: Last month we discussed shirts. If someone knows a printer let me know. We will need to know if they can do the colored shirts. We can do the new or old logo. I was able to get some hoodies, we can do the old logo, but it will not be in color, it will be the color of the hoodie. They will run from $13.50-$15.00, but we will combine the prices and sell them at one set price. We can choose reflective material or regular. there will be a roster for those who are interested.   
[image: Diagram

Description automatically generated]Lady Veterans: (Given by Director Jim Nowak) Women's Veterans Committee held at post 250 will be quarterly. The next meeting is set for the 26th of April 2025 @0900 hours, breakfast to be served starting at 0800. For the first meeting on January 25th, 2025, there was a meet and greet. The committee is trying to establish a network of women veterans to come together and share their military experiences. The Iceman's Hockey military appreciation night is on February 28th starting at 1900 hours.  
Director: Thank you to everyone who came out to support K9 Gunther and K9-Line on the 25th. Rider of the year nominations are open; I will be sending an email around for you to nominate people you think deserve the title of rider of the year. The month before installation we will have a committee to decide who the winner is, and then at installation we will announce the winner. 
Post 9 is looking for money for their building fund. They're a good post with good people, I would really hate to see them lose their building. Thank you to everyone who is willing to open your heart for their cause. A motion was made to donate $500 to the Post 9 building fund by Kyle Satterwhite. The motion was seconded by Vicki Skipper-Compton. The motion was passed without further discussion.
Standing rules update, these are basically the same rules we had previously, we just went in and changed some of the verbiage. What's highlighted is what has been changed. We do not have our own local copy of the standard SOP; we follow what is posted by the district. The first revision is under Membership section 9: Membership will send out a current roster to the elected and appointed officers at a minimum of 6 months. A copy of the roster, without personal information disclosed, will be provided to all members. Those members who do not want their personal information disclosed will notify the membership chairman. This means that officers will get the roster with email addresses, addresses, etc. but that members of the riders will get the roster with that personal information omitted for safety reasons. No discussion was had for this change. The next change is under Event Coordinator, section 2: The event coordinator can form a committee under the supervision of the director. This means when we have an event, we will have multiple people in charge of the committee, not just one person in charge of everything. Including managers in charge of teams to make things easier. No discussion was had on this change. Last change, Future Riders: The chapter will accept future riders as parts of our riders’ program, a signed waiver must be signed by a parent or legal guardian. This was added, it was taken from the district SOP, so it has the same verbiage. No discussion was had for this change. A motion was made by Kyle Satterwhite to accept and pass these changes to the standing rules as written. The motion was seconded by Karen Hunter-Nowak. The motion was passed without further discussion.
These rules will be submitted to the post and once voted on, will be submitted to the district.
We will be doing our endorsement and insurance check today. Please get with Karen so that she can check that you have these items and check you off the list.
Summit is coming up, February 12th-15th. 
Today's meeting starts the first round of nominations for next year's officers. We will be doing nominations this month, next month, and in May we will have the results and June is installation. 
The following are the nominations for Officers from this meeting:
Director:  Edward Johnson (nomination accepted) 
Assistant Director: Jim Nowak (nomination accepted)
Chaplin: Phillip Dupont (nomination accepted)
Sgt at Arms: Vicki Skipper-Compton (nomination accepted)
Road Captain: Kyle Satterwhite (nomination accepted), Mark Lowery (nomination accepted) 
Safety Officer:  John Lambert (nomination accepted)
Membership: Karen Hunter-Nowak (nomination accepted)
2nd Vice: Sean Conelly (nomination declined), Sue Conelly (nomination accepted tentatively)
Webmaster: Jim Nowak (nomination accepted)
Historian: Kaytlyn Satterwhite (nomination accepted)
Assistant Sgt at Arms: Sean Conelly (nomination accepted)
Event Coordinator: Mark Lowery (nomination accepted)
Quartermaster: Ella Rae Jansen (nomination accepted)
Finance Officer: Ella Rae Jansen (nomination accepted)
Adjutant: Ashley Rall (nomination accepted)
Lady Veteran: Yvette Moore (not present to accept or decline), Ashley Rall (nomination accepted)          
Upcoming events to be mailed out to the membership, please also check the 5th District calendar.
Old business: On the 17th we served chicken wings. It cost us $292, and we brought in over $600. For Gunther's retirement we put out $160 and we need to verify how much we brought in. 
New business: We would like to possibly pick up a meal night on a Saturday night as there are no meals on Saturdays. We need volunteers for meals and clean up. We need simple, quick, cost-effective ideas for meals so please keep that in mind if you think of anything.  
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A motion to adjourn the meeting was made and properly seconded. 
POW/MIA flag retrieved by Sgt at Arms Vicki Skipper-Compton.
Closing prayer offered by Robert. 
Director adjourned meeting at 09:56:00
For God and Country.
Respectfully submitted by:
Chapter 283 Adjutant
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